Village Board of Mt. Auburn
Regular Meeting
March 1, 2022
The Village Board of Mt. Auburn met in regular session, Mayor Whitehead presiding.  The meeting was brought to order with a salute to the flag.
Roll Call:  Trustees: Brenda Patton-present, Sandy Gooder-present, Rick Clayton-present, Dee Dee Carey-present, Scott Vincent-present, and Don Henderson-present.
Guests:  Vicki Simmons, Racheal LeBeane-reporter, and Dennis Atteberry-Village Attorney
Mayor Whitehead told the board that he, Sky and Scott had gone to the new water plant for a walk-through tour.  They are planning on having the plant up and running by May.  Mike also reported that the pipes for the corrosion test has been taken to Detrick.
The board once again discussed the retaining wall.  The grant would pay for 12,500.00 and the board discussed how over engineered the project was.  It seems that the first bid from contractors were from when the contractor was not going by the blueprints from the engineer.  Lee Beckman is the engineer who planned the project.  Mayor Whitehead has asked for a new design to possibly save the village some money. At this point it seems that the project would be less expensive if the engineer’s plans were not used and just done by the contractor’s own plans.
A motion was made by Trustee Sandy Gooder and seconded by Don Henderson to table any decisions on the retaining wall.  Vote:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-yes, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-yes, and Don Henderson-yes     Motion carried
Mayor Whitehead told the board that the auditors had been contacted about training Treasurer Saulsberry on payroll and they are unable to train her because they have no one that is free to train her.  The board then discussed getting bids from other auditors to see if Mathias is within the same price.  Trustee Vincent will call to get a bid from Blakely for next month’s meeting.  Mayor Whitehead told the board that Trustee Saulsberry has been pulling info about payroll off the internet.  Trustee Brenda Patton told the board that she would be willing to help with setting up payroll.  Clerk Hamell reported to the board that she had told Charlene that she is willing to help in any way she could.  Mayor Whitehead told the board that Mathias will be doing payroll for the month of March so that they would also do the quarterly report for this quarter.
A motion was made by Trustee Rick Clayton and seconded by Sandy Gooder to table any decisions on the auditor until another bid is received.  Vote:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-yes, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-yes, and Don Henderson-yes 
At this time, Attorney Atteberry gave the board a copy of the Annual Appropriations.  He went over all the appropriations with the board, explaining that he, Mayor Whitehead and Treasurer Saulsberry had come up with the numbers and wanted the board to put in any projects that they 
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may plan for their own committee that might not be known by the board.  He asks that the board go over this appropriation and have any questions or amounts that need to be changed by next month’s meeting.  He told the board that although the appropriations weren’t due until the May meeting, he wanted the board to have time to look over the appropriations before the board was just handed it to vote on.  He also told the board that the Prevailing Wages Ordinance would be due for the May Meeting.
A motion was made by Trustee Don Henderson and seconded by Scott Vincent to table any decisions on the Appropriation until next month.  Vote: Trustees:  Brenda Patton-yes, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-yes, Don Henderson-yes
Committee Reports
Finance- Trustee Scott Vincent told the board that the payroll was something he was going to discuss so that the board could take back payroll.  He felt that Clerk Hamell had done the payroll before and with Trustee Brenda Patton volunteering to help out, they needed to save that expense and take back payroll.  Clerk Hamell told the board that she had already told Charlene she would help if needed.  
Attorney Atteberry then commended the Village Board for in the 15 years he has been with the Mt. Auburn Board there hasn’t been a meeting that couldn’t be held because of not having a quorum.  The Village discussed the shape that Winsor was in at the present time of people resigning and not having board members.
Ordinance- Mayor Whitehead told the board that the Christian County Board is trying to come up with a contract for the small towns that don’t have a dog-catcher.  There will be a fee but they haven’t come up with anything yet, he will keep the board informed.
Park:  Mayor Whitehead told the board that Tanner Miller had taken a look at the electric problems at the park and was thinking it wouldn’t be as bad as first thought.  Bodine has a program that has the apprentice’s do work to gain hours for their Journeyman’s certificate at a reduced price.
Street and Alley:  Mayor Whitehead gave a map to the village with a tile that runs through Tom True’s yard.  It seems that the tile has been plugged or broken.  He went down to talk to Tom about this matter and although he thought the water was just drainage water, he told the board that it was bubbling up and causing a sink hole in Tom True’s yard and running into Russell Gideon’s yard and driveway.  This is a tile that was run through the yard instead of being run to the corner and down the ditch.  Sandy Gooder gave concerns that everyone will feel that we need to fix tiles in their yards.  As the board discussed, it has been done by the village and it must be repaired.  Although the village doesn’t know what needs to be done, Mayor Whitehead will call Steve Tracey to find out more about the problem and report back to the board.
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Water:  The board discussed a leak on West Arch Street.  Mayor Whitehead told the board that he had been down at the house and it was soaked.  The water bill was over $1,100.00 and he was wanting to know what the board wanted to do about the bill.  The board was in agreement that a one-time adjustment would be made and she would only be charged the average amount.  Trustee Brenda Patton ask about a meeting to discuss the water ordinance.  She thought that the water committee was going to meet to discuss the ordinance and make necessary changes.  Brenda was unsure of who was on that committee.  Clerk Hamell told her she would give her a copy of the committees after the meeting.  They also discussed the house on Arch Street that had been left quickly.  Mayor Whitehead told the board that someone in Danville owns it at the present time and he would contact them about the water bill and whether or not the house had been sold or rented.
Mayor Whitehead also told the board that he was going to turn in the past due bill to the collection agency that had been discussed.  It seems that the agency has changed hands and they will only accept 100 accounts at a time for collections.  The board discussed that the only other thing would be to take them to small claims court.
A motion was made by Trustee Don Henderson and seconded by Rick Clayton to accept the Treasurer’s report for February.  Vote:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-yes, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-yes, and Don Henderson-yes    Motion carried
A motion was made by Trustees Scott Vincent and seconded by Sandy Gooder to pay all bills for the month of February.  Vote:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-yes, Sandy Gooder-yes, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-yes, and Don Henderson-yes         Motion carried
A motion was made by Trustee Dee Dee Carey and seconded by Rick Clayton to approve the minutes for the Regular meeting for February.  Vote:  Trustees:  Brenda Patton-abstain, Sandy Gooder-abstain, Rick Clayton-yes, Dee Dee Carey-yes, Scott Vincent-abstain, Don Henderson-yes
A motion was made by Don Henderson and seconded by Scott Vincent to Adjourn.  All in Favor

						_________________________________________
 							Tammy J Hamell, Village Clerk
